Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Plant Industry
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Ryan Abrams, Esquire, on behalf of Ruben Vidal, owner of Gator Green, Inc. on August 18, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 
On September 20, 2023, the Petition was WITHDRAWN. The original petition sought the agency's opinion as to the applicability of sections 163.3162(4), 193.461, 581.035, and 604.40, Florida Statutes, as it applies to the Petitioner. Notice of the original petition was published on 9/5/2023 in the Florida Administrative Register Volume 49, Number 172. A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Don Hockman, Agency Clerk, 600 S. Calhoun St., Ste. 254 Tallahassee, FL 32399-0800 or by email at AgencyClerk@FDACS.gov or by phone at (850)617-7643.
